Government office excludes tenants from consultation meeting (29 Aug 2006)
Cambridge council tenant representative John Marais has been told he cannot attend a consultation event on the DCLG’s discussion paper ‘Decent Homes to Sustainable Communities’ organised by GOEAST (Government Office for the East of England).
On June 7 Ruth Kelly made a major speech announcing the new consultation. The Discussion Paper concludes:
“We would like everyone to have a chance to contribute and will be arranging a number of stakeholder discussions over the summer.”
John was elected by postal ballot as a tenant representative to the council’s Housing Management Board. He has been centrally involved in the Cambridge council stock options process and is a leading member of Cambridge Tenants Against Privatisation and a member of the Defend Council Housing national committee.
There has been no publicity for the promised regional consultation events. John approached GOEAST to ask to attend after DCH found out that GOEAST was one of only three regions planning to hold events. Others are not bothering.
He was first told GOEAST was “looking at the attendance for the event, with regards to whether or not, tenants will be invited. I will be in touch shortly with the decision” and subsequently informed
“As the discussion document is targeted towards local authority (LA) and Registered Social Landlord (RSL) practitioners, we have taken the decision to limit attendance to LA and RSL officers and LA members. We anticipate that the audience will consist of a number of Tenant Participation Officers, who will be in a position to offer their expertise in developing and strengthening the role of tenants… My apologies to you if this causes any dissapointment.” (29 Aug 2006)
Alan Walter, chair of Defend Council Housing, today said
“This is outrageous. Ruth Kelly promised a proper discussion around the DCLG Discussion Paper and has employed Professor John Hills to conduct a major policy review. Refusing to put tenants at the centre of this debate so clearly exposes their cynical talk of ‘choice’, tenant empowerment and inclusion. Council tenants are not prepared to put up with being bullied, blackmailed and ignored! As the many angry local campaigns across England, Scotland and Wales are showing we are determined to be heard and force a change of government policy to win the ‘Fourth Option’ and secure a long term future for council housing.”
www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk
Note to Editors
Email exchange between John Marais and Nik Capon (GOEAST) 29 August 2006
Dear John,
Many thanks for your interest in the above event.
For the above event we have, as you will appreciate, a limited number
of places available. As the discussion document is targeted towards
local authority (LA) and Registered Social Landlord (RSL) practitioners,
we have taken the decision to limit attendance to LA and RSL officers
and LA members. We anticipate that the audience will consist of a number
of Tenant Participation Officers, who will be in a position to offer
their expertise in developing and strengthening the role of tenants. We
have included LA members as they also represent the interests of the
tenants in their constituent wards.
The consultation period for the paper closes on 15 September 2006 and
the document is freely available on the Department for Communities and
Local Government (DCLG) website
(http://www.communities.gov.uk/index.asp?id=1500524) and your comments
on the points raised in the paper will, I am sure, be welcomed by DCLG.
My apologies to you if this causes any dissapointment.
Kind regards,
Nik Capon
Housing Executive - Decent Homes
Tel : 01223 372555, GTN: 3841 2555, Fax: 01223 372862
E-Mail: nik.capon@goeast.gsi.gov.uk
 
Government Office for the East of England
Eastbrook
Shaftesbury Road
Cambridge
CB2 2DF
Web: http://www.goeast.gov.uk
 
>>>"John Marais" <johnmarais@hotmail.com> 25/08/2006 10:10:12 >>>
Dear Nik Capon
Thankyou for the invitation to the discussion event around the DCLG's
Paper 'From Decent Homes to Sustainable Communities' on September 15th. I
Would like to indicate that I wish to attend.Your letter asked for the
Completion of an 'attached form' as an indication, but as there was no form
attached, I hope that e-mailing will be sufficient. I would be grateful if you
could confirm I will be able to attend.
                Yours Sincerely, John Marais (Cambridge HMB tenant rep).
 
         See Chartered Institute of Housing statement Debate on future of social housing to start in September 
Sarah Webb, Director of Policy and Practice at the Chartered Institute of Housing which has been given the task of informing John Hill’s review said "If the Review is to be meaningful it must reach beyond the usual suspects and seek new ideas and opinions from people that don’t normally contribute to debates and consultations… "The CIH’s role is to facilitate the debate within the sector and then to capture and collate the ideas and thoughts expressed so they can be presented direct to Professor Hills. I know there are loads of brilliant ideas and challenging thoughts out there so I’m really looking forward to it."
         Wales DCH and Scotland DCH have each produced a new campaign newspaper to oppose stock transfer. Wales DCH Newspaper  and Scottish DCH Newspaper
 
